LICENSING AND REGULATORY SUB-COMMITTEE

FRIDAY, 14 JUNE 2024

Present:

Councillors Foden, Peart and Rollason (Vice-Chair)

Officers in Attendance: Licensing Manager Legal Assistant

94. APOLOGIES

None.

95. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST (IF ANY)

None.

96. MINUTES

The Minutes of the meetings held on 27 March 2024, 3 April 2024, 18 April 2024, 25 April 2024 and 15 May 2024 were unanimously approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

97. REQUEST FOR HACKNEY CARRIAGE VEHICLE EXTENSION FOR FURTHER 12 MONTHS - KV09 WPK

The Sub-Committee noted the information provided by way of the report and the written representation from the Applicant's representative. In particular the Sub-Committee noted that the vehicle's MOT certificate expires in April 2025, with no advisories and that the vehicle originally failed its annual taxi inspection test on 17 May 2024. The reason for failure had been fixed and the vehicle then passed its retest on 22 May 2024.

The Sub-Committee noted that whilst the car had a valid MOT, the tyres had been below the legal limit when first tested and this was listed as a dangerous defect. The Sub-Committee stressed the importance of ensuring tyres are checked regularly and not just upon presentation for testing, however they were satisfied that the vehicle was now in a good and sound condition and that public safety would not be compromised by the granting of the licence sought.

Decision

Accordingly, the Sub-Committee grants the Hackney Carriage Vehicle Licence Extension as detailed in the report with the condition of 4 monthly vehicle

Licensing and Regulatory Sub-Committee (14.6.2024)

inspection tests being completed. The Sub-Committee felt that the additional taxi inspection tests due to the age of the vehicle was reasonable to ensure the vehicle remains in a safe condition. Should the vehicle fail these tests then it could be brought back to committee if considered necessary.

Cllr D Rollason Chair